
        

 
NEW BUILDING FAQs: 

Architect:  Warren and Mahoney 
Engineers:  Beca 
 
Construction method: Steel pre-cut, assembled on site and placed using mobile cranes. 
 
Fundraising: Fundraising will commence in Term 3. 
 
Demolition: Start December 2015 and finish by 1st February 2016. 
 
Completion: Completion is anticipated mid 2017.  The new building will have the highest air and 

light quality and will be future proofed for any potential changes in fitout. 
 
Health and Safety: Construction site will be fully contained, and all movement of contractors controlled. 

No asbestos has been detected. 
All contractors will be required to operate in accordance with a comprehensive 
Health & Safety regime.  The school’s own Health & Safety protocols will be strictly 
adhered to.  It is worth noting that the school has engaged external Health & Safety 
consultants to develop a thorough framework that will cover all parties working on 
and supplying to the site with a view to minimising any risk to the boys, the public 
and the general school community. 

 
Noise: Heavy work where possible will take place on the weekends and will be 

scheduled for school breaks.  No radios will be on site. 
 
School operations  All classes will have their own classrooms in existing school buildings.  Some will be 
during the build:  relocated to the Bruce Wing, Sportsdome and Lighthouse.  Class sizes will remain 
 as in 2015. 
 
Transport: Auckland Transport is assisting with traffic planning. Senior School drop off as 

normal on Remuera Road.  Prep School will use drop off below the crossing and 
enter through Gate 9.  Peak time deliveries will be avoided. 

 
Specialists: The library size will be reduced but will operate as normal, housing the same 

number of books.  Specialist classes will continue in their normal rooms with the 
exception of French classes which will take place in home rooms. 

 
Staff: Teaching staff numbers will remain the same. 
 
Music: Music programmes will operate as normal using the JR Fletcher Performing Arts 

Centre and the Lighthouse Foyer. 
 
Sport: Sport will operate as normal.  No grounds are affected. 
 
Aquadome: The Aquadome is not affected.  All programmes, including the Swim School and 

Swim Club will run as normal. 
 
Contacts: Contacts during construction: Sue Britton, Bursar Ph: 520 7776 
  Gary Elliott Ph: 021 919 796 

	
  


